

Pohangina Valley Community Committee Minutes

Pohangina Community Committee Meeting
12 December 2017 at 7.30pm
County Fayre, Finnis Road, Pohangina Village

Present: L Besley, J Barnett, R Galyer, M Dickens and Cr S Bielski.

| 1 | | Procedural Matters | Action |
|-----|--------------------------------------|---|--|
| 1.1 | Apologies | <i>That the following apologies be accepted.</i> M Pratt, K Hayes, S Edwards, G Martin, J Hawthorn and H Wallboys | <i>J Barnett/L Besley</i> Carried |
| 1.2 | Correspondence | <u>Inward:</u> <i>That the following correspondence be accepted.</i> <u>Inward:</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 30 November Catherine Knight re rubbish at Raumai Reserve. • 20 November Janine Hawthorn re Minute taking Workshop: Robyn Bennett Team Link Training • 10 November Doug Tate re Reserve Management Plan Reviews have your say. <u>Outward:</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 11 December to Sam Kilmester re PVCC news for Feilding Herald. | <i>J Barnett/L Besley</i> .Carried |
| 1.3 | Confirmation Previous Minutes | <i>That the minutes from the previous meeting held on 31 October 2017 accepted as a true and correct record.</i> | <i>J Barnett /R Gayler</i> Carried |
| 1.4 | Matters Arising | . | |
| 2.1 | Finances | <i>That the Financial Report showing a balance of \$22461.50 has not changed since last meeting.</i> | |
| 2.2 | Emergency Management | J Barnett met Jan McGaffin and G Stoneley to ensure continuity of Neighbour Support network. There has been confusion with registering Pohangina residents with half on the Manawatu site and the rest on Palmerston North. G Stoneley to get all residents registered on Manawatu site. Jonelle Port has offered to lead the coordinators. | |

| | | | |
|-----|--|---|------------------|
| 2.3 | PVCC and Election Protocols | | |
| 2.4 | Raumai Reserve | Catherine Knight has raised the issue of rubbish at Raumai Reserve-both fly tipping and that left by users of the Reserve. Suggested that a group be formed to regularly clean the reserve. S Bielski suggested that rubbish bins could be installed similar to those he had seen in a reserve in Otago. Need to confirm if MDC contractor is cleaning toilets and could empty the rubbish bins. A anti-litter sign has been installed at the reserve | S Bielski |
| 2.5 | Pohangina Recreation Reserve | P Shore working on plan. Has used drone to get footage of the reserve features. | |
| 2.6 | Pohangina Wetlands | G Pilone has made further progress with consultation with Charties Services as part of the investigation for a succession plan for Pohangina Wetlands involving PVCT | |
| 2.7 | ANZAC Ceremony | L Besley to contact R Black to see if Roger is willing to assist/organise the 2018 Pohangina ANZAC ceremony | L Besley |
| 2.8 | Pohangina Hall | Meeting of new committee held on 12 November 2017 Committee consists of Elisha Cousins, Edwin and Carrie Naylor Williams, Helen MacDonald, Gary Martin, Craig Knight and Jim Barnett. New curtains for the stage have been ordered. Bookings are now online at pohanginahall@outlook.co.nz . Next meeting is on 13 th February where roles will be confirmed. | |
| 3.0 | General Business | | |
| 3.1 | MDC | Cr S Bielski reported on MDC activities. | |
| 3.2 | Walking/Cycle Track proposal | Meetings were held with DOC and Horizons last month. This was followed up with a letter to Horizons requesting seeding funding to cover the cost of a development plan. Included were letters of support 'in principle' from both DOC and Walking Access Commission. | |
| 3.3 | Vehicle Speeds in Pohangina Village | Anyone with concerns about particular cars speeding through the Village area should report their concerns to Mark Dickens 0211914589 | |
| | | | |
| | Meeting Closed | 9.05pm | |
| | Next Meeting | Tuesday 27 th February 2018 at 7.30pm at County Fayre. | |

